
SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES 
10/2/90 

Regular meeting of the Waterboro Board of Selectmen. 

PRESENT: Chm. Robert C. Fay, Dennis G. Abbott, John C. Monteith. 

MILLARD GENTHNER: Millard informed the Board that there were 45 sheep 
running loose at the Leather Mill, which is against zoning. Chm. Fay 
told Millard that the CEO Office will be notified to investigate to 
see if there is a zoning violation. 

BOB VERMEULEN: The Board had a discussion with Constable Bob 
Vermeulen about his conduct at the dump and being a Constable. The 
Board informed him that he can't work for the Town if his conduct 
doesn't change. This is a warning and Bob was in agreement. 

PAULINE LAWRENCE: Pauline came before the Board to discuss the zoning 
violation at her residence. Van Foglio & Tim Nelson was also in 
attendance. In 1982 she had a deck built without a permit, in 1983 
the Assessor inspected and took all the measurements and told her that 
he would put it on the Town records so she thought every thing had 
been taken care of. In 1989 she wanted to expand her kitchen. In 
1992 she went before the Zoning Board of Appeals. After discussing 
her problem with Dwayne Morin, he told her that she would have to get 
it cleared up before she could proceed to go before the Planning 
Board. The Zoning Board of Appeals told her that she needed to go 
before the Board of Selectmen. Chm. Fay asked Van what the setback 
was in 1983 and Van told the Board that it is the same as now. Van & 
Tim questions why she went thru the Planning Board and not the CEO 
Office. Van and Tim will go up and inspect her property this week and 
will meet back with the Board next Tuesday at 7:15 p.m. 

Board signed the warrant for payment of bills and payroll. 

approved: 




